ROMANBY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Held on Tuesday 12 March 2013
 at Broomfield School
Present:
Chair:

Councillor J S Smith


Councillors:
L M Hudson, C Thompson, W J Best, P Dennis, 




P G Fisher, D A Atkinson, M Walton, S Bradnam,





K Hardisty


Clerk/RFO:
A W Lambert


Public:

County Councillor D Blades
	Min No.
	
	Action

	13/27
	To Note Any Declarations of Business (or other) Interests by Elected Members 
There were no declarations of business interests. 
	

	13/28
	To Receive Any Apologies for Absence by an Elected Member
Apologies were received from Councillor G H Baker.  
	

	13/29
	To Approve and Sign the Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 12 February 2013 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

Proposed:  Councillor Dennis.  Seconded:  Councillor Thompson.
	

	13/30
	To Consider Any Matters Arising from the Previous Meeting which have not been Signed Off
There were no matters arising from the minutes.
	

	13/31
	To Receive a Report from the Police
A police report was circulated at the meeting and noted.  
	

	13/32
	To Consider a Report from the Local Planning Authority
The planning application report had been circulated and was noted.
	

	13/33
	To Receive a Report from the Finance Committee
To Approve the Invoices Received Since the Previous Meeting
The list of income and expenditure to date had been circulated and agreed unanimously.  

Proposed:  Councillor Fisher.  Seconded:  Councillor Hardisty.
To Receive the Finance Committee Report
It was noted at this point that the boiler at the Pavilion may need some work or perhaps replacement.  It was agreed that authority be given to the Chairman of the Finance Committee to decide on any future work which would need to be undertaken.
With regard to the proposed extension to the Pavilion the Architect had been instructed to submit an application to Building Control following work to locate the rising main which had been unsuccessful.
	

	13/34
	To Receive a Report from the Parks and Recreation Committee
There had been no inspection of Parks and Open spaces.  North Yorkshire County Council had been asked to consider the area at Harewood Chase which needed to be tidied up.
	

	13/35
	To Receive a Report from the Parish Projects Committee
A meeting of the Projects Committee had been held on Friday 8 March 2013.

Community Resilience Scheme – The meeting had been postponed and rearranged for April.
Proposed Pavilion Extension – It was noted that the Scouts would be submitting a planning application for a new scout hut to include a room for the Parish Council if required.  It was agreed to invite Duncan Wallace of the Scouts Committee to the next Projects meeting to be held on 24 April 2013.
Wildflower Meadow – The Garden Contractor had informed the Projects Committee that work would commence at the end of April.

Signage – The work to replace the signage on The Green had been ordered.
	AWL



	13/36
	To Receive a Report from the Joint Management Committee (N/A/Romanby JBC)

A JBC meeting had been held and the following was noted:
· 3% increase in fees across the board;

· Consider Garden of Remembrance – the College had been asked to do an artist impression and estimates were being sought;

· Consider leasing of grasscutting equipment;

· Visit to Middlesbrough to look at options;

· Visit to Bedale.
	

	13/37
	To Consider Any Other Reports from Committees or Representatives to Outside Organisations
There were no other reports.
	

	13/38
	To Receive Any Correspondence and Action Taken
The list of correspondence received since the last meeting had been circulated and was noted.
Letter from Ebony Chaplain – The letter was considered at the meeting and it was agreed that no funding would be available for this activity.
For:  1 vote.  Against: 9 votes.

Letter from Doug Doherty – Councillor Hardisty had expressed an interest in joining the group.
	

	13/39
	To Receive Any Other Business
County Councillor David Blades informed the Parish Council that work would be undertaken to the hedge on Lees Lane.
Councillor Hardisty asked Council to note the pre-application from Wensleydale Railway for a temporary platform.

Councillor Walton asked when the road markings would be replaced on Ainderby Road as this was felt to be dangerous.  County Councillor Blades agreed to look into this issue.  Consideration would also be given to the state of Normanby Road.
	

	13/40
	To Confirm the Date, Time and Location of the Next Meeting
Tuesday 9 April 2013 commencing at 7.00 pm Romanby Primary School with the Annual Assembly followed by the Parish Council meeting.
	ALL


There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.00 pm.
19 March 2013
